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PRESIDENT’S BY
MESSAGE DEANNA MANLEY

2005 OFFICERS March is over and so is a very successful March Madness Show. Thanks go to
AN D BOARD John and Lorilee Kroulik and Chris and Rachel Eastburn for a great job organiz-
ing and carrying out the event. I'd also like to thank everyone who helped in
any way planning or working the day of the show. The club is successful be-
cause of people like you who dedicate time and energy to events like this. Our

CON DO LENCES chapter is growing because prospective members are impressed by the variety
of cars and the pride of ownership shown every time we gather together. It's
TO TH E great to be able to collect cars ,preserve history and share it with the commu-
RICHARDSON nity all at the same time.
FAM I LY One of the other ways we can preserve history is by supporting the Studebaker

Museum. At the April 16 meeting we will show the video and talk about our
part in the project. Don't miss the chance to learn more and help us decide
how to participate in the completion of this ambitious endeavor.

ROSTER
April 30 will be the Economy Run to Gold King Mine in Jerome. Tune up the
U PDATES Stude and come along. The weather is beautiful let's enjoy it before the sum-
mer heat. See you soon.
Speedily, Deanna

TECH TIP

FIRST COME FIRST SERVED

MARCH The free entry Chapter member Ken Michael obtained for the Beeline Cruise-In
MADN Ess and Charity Car Show April 29 - May 1 is still available and will be awarded to
the first person to call or e-mail Larry Cushing. His contact information is 623-

R EPO RTS 376-7054 or wiracfam1@msn.com. You should be planning to attend the show

in order to accept the entry which is worth $30.00 and includes a t-shirt, a
goody bag, the Burger Burn, dash plaque, awards ceremony, poker walk,
dance and Sunday breakfast.

WANT ADS

To learn more about the event go to http://www.cruisinarizona.com/
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MARCH MADNESS—STUDEBAKER STYLE
BY
CHRIS COLLINS

Kudos to Chris and Rachel Eastburn and John and Lorilee Kroulik for organizing a very enjoyable All-Arizona Stude-
baker Gathering - March Madness - on Saturday, March 26th at Steele Indian School Park. The park was a wonderful
venue for the event and thanks to Scott Grainger who arrived when the park opened at 6:00 am to redirect non-
Studebaker traffic, we were able to have a parking lot all to ourselves. The non-official count of vehicles was 50 Stude-
bakers, Avantis and a Pierce Arrow with a few more spotted in other parking lots throughout the park. Many admirers
from the community were seen wandering among the cars admiring the styling and remembering the Studebakers
from their pasts. During the late morning and early afternoon, the members who sponsored fun judging awards were
doing their jobs and asking drivers to blow their car horns and peeking into engine compartments and interiors.

Adding to the festivities was a great raffle with over twenty items donated by Studebaker vendors and local compa-
nies. In addition, the Baranys and Krouliks each donated an item for a silent auction. After all the raffle items had
been given out and the auction results tallied, the fun judging judges made their presentations. The awards, sponsors
and recipients are listed below.

Clean Pedal Award sponsored by Claudia Robinette and awarded to Bill Cervini - 1964 Avanti R2

Clean Engine Award sponsored by Richard Dormois and awarded to Dick Eichof - 1947 M5

Best Four Door sponsored by Chuck & Chris Collins, judged by Bill & Cheryl Simmons and awarded to Harold &
Deanna Manley - 1932 Commander

Best Working Clock sponsored by Steve Fein and awarded to George & Carol Van Zee - 1955 Speedster

Best Hard Top sponsored by Gary & Sandie Keating and awarded to Dennis Lynde & Linda Saar - 1963 GT Hawk

Biggest Wheels sponsored by George Gezelius and awarded to Scott Grainger - 1946 M16

Best Avanti sponsored by Mary Powell-McConnell, judged by Chuck Stanford and awarded to Bill & Cheryl Sim-
mons - 1963 Avanti R2

Best Horn sponsored by Eddy & Lynda Caviar and awarded to John Kemper - 1958 Hawk

"Just Cause It's Neat" Award sponsored by Denny & Jan Lockmon and awarded to Skip & Linda Hickok - 1938
Coupe Express

The sponsors came up with some very creative awards and are to be thanked for helping make the event fun and
memorable. Thanks also to Dennis Lynde and Linda Saar for the "Keys Have Heart" medallions, to all the helpers, to
those who donated raffle items and to everyone who came to March Madness. Hope you had a good time and that
we'll see you next year when the Southern Arizona Chapter hosts the annual gathering.

Thanks to the Arizona Avanti Owner’s Association for their participation at the meet.

Letter to the Chapter

Thanks to all the Grand Canyon State Chapter members for the generous donation for our 2005 meet. We will put the
money towards awards for the 2005 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet as stated in your letter.

Regards,

Gary Crabtree

Treasurer

Sagebrush Chapter, SDC
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Buddy Holly and Studebakers?

Car clubs have been invited to experience an evening of fine dining and professional entertainment when Buddy, the
musical, comes to the Broadway Palm Dinner Theatre from April 14 - June 4. The theatre is offering special rates for
groups of 20 or more club members along with the opportunity to have a car show in the parking lot. The club is wel-
comed from the stage before the show begins and featured with signage the night of the show.

For those not familiar with the Broadway Palm Dinner Theatre, it presents full length Broadway productions featuring
professional actors and musicians. The buffet dinner includes five entree items, salad bar, coffee, tea, iced tea, lemon-
ade and a lavish dessert selection. It offers matinee, evening and Sunday twilight performances. Matinee times are
11:45 am for the buffet with a 1:15 pm show; evening show times are 6:00 pm buffet and 8:00 pm show; and Sunday
twilight times are 5:30 pm buffet and 7:00 pm show. Buddy, the musical, runs about two hours and features over
twenty of Buddy Holly's greatest hits.

To participate the Chapter would need a commitment of 20 or more members and make a $100.00 deposit which is
applied to the dinner charge. Final payment is due two weeks prior to the performance date. A complimentary ticket is
offered for every twenty-first person. The group discounts are as follows -

Saturday evening performances $45.00 per person
Evening/twilight performances $41.00

Matinee performances $37.00

Children 12 years and under $20.00

Prices include dinner, show, tax and gratuity

Show only seating $20.00

Deanna will bring this up at the April meeting for members to consider as an event. If you cannot attend the meeting
but are interested in participating in this type of activity contact Deanna at 480-981-8886.

NEW OWNER

Just recently | have taken over Ted Harbit’s parts business. As a way of getting the word out Ted has written a letter
explaining the change. If you could and have the space in your chapter newsletter, we would appreciate you printing
the attached letter.

Thank You

Phil Harris

Fairborn Studebaker
4300 State Route 235
Fairborn, Ohio 45324
937-878-1576

Dear Customers and Friends,

| am pleased to announce Phil Harris of Fairborn, Ohio, has taken over our parts business.

We have known Phil for about 40 years, as we first met at the NHRA Nationals in the 60’s. Phil was also run-
ning a 51 Starlight Coupe at the time. He was a good friend and gentleman back then and has continued to be all
these years. He teamed up with Malcolm Berry and they campaigned a 63 R2 Lark Wagonaire for a couple years. Mal-
colm still has the Wagon which now sports a five speed transmission.

Phil is a decent, honest, knowledgeable Studebaker enthusiast. He knows what he is doing business-wise. As
some of you may know, he has been repairing door hinges for some time. He will be a good vendor and a credit to the
Studebaker hobby. You should see the big Studebaker truck he has restored. It is just gorgeous. He has a beautiful
Avanti too, and several other Stude projects.

For all you Studebaker people that have blessed Mary Ann and me with your parts purchases over the years,
we thank you. We hope you are as pleased with us as we are with you. There comes a time when we need to evaluate
some things and it is painfully obvious that if we plan to accomplish some of the things we plan to do, we better do it.

I ask all our customers to please give Phil a chance and contact him for any future parts you need. You can
contact him at 4300 ST RT 235 Fairborn, Ohio 45324 or phone 937-878-1576 or email stude6@yahoo.com

Ted and Mary Ann Harbit
Studebaker Parts and Service
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REMEMBERING LEE AND SHIRLEY
BY CHRIS COLLINS
FOLLOWED BY AN ARTICLE PREVIOUSLY
CONTRIBUTED BY LEE RICHARDSON

The Grand Canyon Chapter extends condolences to Eric Richardson and his family. Following is a tribute and an arti-
cle Lee originally wrote. | hope you enjoy it.

Lee and Shirley were active in Chapter activities for several years after they joined in 1995 and attended many car
shows over the years in one or the other of their many Studebakers. While reading an announcement in the Arizona
Republic's car event section in early March about the annual clothing- optional car show at the Shangra La Nudist Re-
sort | remembered that Lee had written an article about the show he and Shirley attended at the resort. It was not a
Chapter event but Lee and Shirley were adventuresome and went on a whim to see what it was all about. Here is Lee's

story from the March, 1999 ECHO.
Buff and Shine
by Lee Richardson

It seems that a car show is a car show no matter where it is held. Shirley, her son and | went to Shangra La, a
nudist resort located 35 miles north on I-17 at New River, on Saturday, February 13th for a car show.

Upon arrival we were greeted with smiling faces and not much more since some were dressed and some were
not, nudism didn't seem to matter. After parking our Stude we walked down to pay our fee for the show and receive a
t-shirt and dash plaque. By the time we got back to the car Shirley's color had returned and from then on it was just a
car show.

At any given time there were 25 to 35 cars ranging from a very nice 1933 Dodge 4 door to a 1999 Chrysler
convertible. There was a 1935 Auburn that had been completely redone; it was nice. Our Studebaker was the only
Stude at the show.

It was a very quiet, peaceful and low key event. You could hear the birds in the trees and the music was held
at a reasonable level. The organizers had drawings for three nice prizes and then a 50/50 drawing. Needless to say,
we didn't win anything but that was all right, we totally enjoyed ourselves.

Fun in the Sun
By Chris Collins

The weather was beautiful for the 2005 Fun in the Sun event hosted by the Southern Nevada and Zia Chapters at the
River Palms Resort Casino in Laughlin, March 11-13. About 40 Studebakers and Packards along with a smattering of
other orphans graced the back lot of the resort Friday and Saturday. A number of hotel guests and local residents en-
joyed viewing them during the weekend and many favorable comments were heard by the Studebaker drivers from
Arizona, Nevada, New Mexico, California and Utah.

Arizona chapter members and friends who displayed Studebakers were John Verrill, 1959 Silver Hawk; Dana Kocher,
1956 Sedan; Bruce Sandburg and Delores Shurtz, 1956 President; Craig Watts, 1963 Wagonaire; Chuck and Chris
Collins, 1966 Cruiser; and Skip and Linda Hickok, 1938 Coupe Express. Others from the Grand Canyon State and
Southern Arizona Chapters attending were Dick and Mary Beth Eichof, Richard Dormois, Claudia Robinette, Steve and
Vicki Piper, Harlow and Frieda Vindedahl, Chuck and Louise Stanford, Bruce and Maggie Wheeler, Lew Dandurand,
Keith Muske, Al Riedel, Denny and Jan Lockmon, Dick and Jo Kaufman and John Agee.
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SNM DONOR RECOGNITION OPPORTUNITES
CONTRIBUTED BY CHRIS COLLINS

At the February meeting, members approved adding to the Chapter's past donations to achieve the $10,000.00 gifting
level for the Studebaker National Museum's building fund. Now, the Chapter has the opportunity to receive name rec-
ognition on a plaque or wall in the new museum. At the April meeting the members will be able to choose where we
would like to be recognized from the following list of opportunities -

$10,000 Corridor

$5,000 Drinking Fountain

$5,000 Flagpole

$5,000 Interior Decorative Murals (Different by Design, Brothers, Post Office)
$5,000 Building Awnings

$3,000 Benches

$2,500 Interior Signage

$2,500 Street Banner

¥ ¥ ¥ O F ¥ ¥ X

Plan to attend the April meeting and help make a choice for recognizing our Chapter's donation. A video presentation
of the Museum's "History in the Making" Capital Campaign will be shown during the meeting.

The great looking 2004 Zone Meet tee and polo shirts are available for the discounted price of $7.00 for a t-
shirt and $14.00 for a polo shirt. You can purchase a shirt at the January meeting or by sending a check for $7.00 or
$14.00 plus $2.00 for shipping to Chuck Collins, GCSC Treasurer, 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ 85021. Include
a note indicating size (M, L, XL, XXL) and color (tan or white).

If the color you want is no longer available the other color will be sent. You will be notified if the size you re-
quire is not available. In addition to several M, L, XL, XXL tee or polo shirts in white or tan, there are two small t-shirts
in tan and one small in white. There are, however, no XL polo shirts available in either color.

Studebaker Parts LOOKING FOR A NEW DODGE
OR A USED VEHICLE?

STEVE FEIN

Call us for parts for your daily driver or restoration project.

Chuck & Chris Collins

2410 W. Freeway Lane FLEET MANAGER OF CHAPMAN DODGE
Phoenix, AZ 85021 HAS SPECIAL PRICING FOR SDC MEMBERS.
602-995-5311
E-mail: Chuck@StudebakerParts.com CALL STEVE AT 602-692-4976
Visit our online store at http.//www.StudebakerParts.com FOR MORE INFORMATION

S.J. FOWLER

GMAC RE.A[. ESTATE™ : {818) 990-8916
1l e e plerce

E-Mail: bgrainger@S) Fowler.com
Office: (480) £49-3536

Toll Free: {877) 649-6715

Fax: (480) 854-1092

Mabile: (6012} 4990958 l.
A

FPARTA ANOD AERUICE

High Ferformanes
Reproductions

BARBARA GRAINGER

REALTOR" ‘I,Eﬂ_ﬂ 4476 Mntilija Avenue

p———7 Sherman Oaks, California 91423
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES
BIRTHDAYS
2 Ruth Cushing 10 Lynda Caviar 15 Janet Euler
5 Lorilee Kroulik 11 Dale Sexton 17 Chester Bradfield
5 Karen Mensing 12 Deanna Manley 18 Linda Wyrick
5 Louise Stanford 14 Terry Connolly 19 Jerry Kaiser
7 Barbara Karas 14 Shirley Seher 23 Bob Herceg
24 Barbara Grainger 25 Chris Eastburn
ANNIVERSARIES
8 Steve & Paulette Fein 25 Pete & Karen Mensing
15 Buzz & Renate Bushee 29 Jerry & Ginny Traeder
19 Kevin & Anita MacFadden 30 David & Terry Ker
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS
Bill & Myrtle Barkalow Bob Lorenz
PO Box 597 PO Box 351
Ash Fork, AZ 85320 Phoenix, AZ 85001
928-607-0236 602-279-9192
1962 GT Hawk, 1964 GT Hawk 1956 Power Hawk
Richard & Susan Gregory Bob & Lisa Trenter
8012 N 18th Place PO Box 31772
Phoenix, AZ 85020 Mesa, AZ 85275
602-943-6377 480-668-0910
ssginaz@cox.net bladesharpener@msn.com
1953 Starliner HT, 1955 3/4T truck, 1963 Avanti 1959 Lark
ROSTER UPDATES
New e-mail address New Address
Ron & Dorothy Ludolph Wayne & Carol Pickett
rondot1@cox.net 2972 Tall Pine Road
Show Low, AZ 85901
An updated roster will be available at the April meeting. If there are any changes to your roster listing please contact
Chris Collins at 602-995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com .
My thanks for the ever faithful assistance from Chris Collins for keeping our Roster up to date and supplying
the club and this editor with any and all changes. It is truly appreciated.
Ruth Cushing, Editor
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JOHN M STUDEBAKER
INDUCTED IN AUTOMOTIVE HALL OF FAME
CONTRIBUTED BY KEVIN MIC FADDEN

The Automotive Hall of Fame has released the names of its 2005 Class of Inductees. They are Mario Andretti, John
Dunlop, Sir William Lyons, Jim Moran, Shirley Muldowney, John (Jack) Smith, Jr., John M. Studebaker and Alexander
Winton. Formal induction ceremonies will take place October 11, 2005 in Detroit.

Automotive Hall of Fame Announces 2005 Inductees

NEW YORK, March 23 /PRNewswire/ -- The Automotive Hall of Fame has released the names of its 2005 Class of
Inductees. They are Mario Andretti, John Dunlop, Sir William Lyons, Jim Moran, Shirley Muldowney, John (Jack) Smith,
Jr., John M. Studebaker and Alexander Winton. Formal induction ceremonies will take place October 11, 2005 in De-
troit.

Mario Andretti (1940- ) is simply one of the world's greatest race drivers, having won championships at Indi-
anapolis, Daytona and Formula One Grand Prix to name a few.

John Dunlop (1840-1921) invented the first successful pneumatic (air- filled) tire. The pneumatic tire was
patented in 1888.

Sir William Lyons (1901-1985) founded Jaguar Cars. He began his career by building motorcycle sidecars in
1922 and moved to coach building in 1927.

Jim Moran (1918- ) was one of the first auto dealers to advertise on television. He owned a Hudson, then Ford
dealerships in Chicago. In 1968, Moran became a Toyota distributor in a five state area in the southeast United
States.

Shirley Muldowney (1940- ) was the first woman licensed to drive a Top Fuel dragster in 1973. She won the
NHRA World Championship three times, and she earned 18 career NHRA victories.

John (Jack) Smith, Jr. (1939-) is the former Chairman and CEO of General Motors and is recognized for building
the strength and depth of GM's management team worldwide.

John M. Studebaker (1833-1917) transformed the successful Studebaker Brothers Mfg. Company, which was the
largest manufacturer of horse drawn vehicles, into the Studebaker Corporation, becoming the second largest
producer of automobiles in 1911.

Alexander Winton (1860-1932) was an American automotive pioneer and built one of the first mass-produced
cars in 1898. Winton held over a hundred patents in the United States and Europe for various automotive ad-
vances.

The Automotive Hall of Fame, the highest place of honor in the international motor vehicle industry, is located in
Dearborn, Michigan.

TECH TIP
OFFERED BY LARRY CUSHING

It seems people are always adding “stuff” to our favorite brand car. “stuff” is usually held in place by A.. duct tape or
B. screws. Tape removal is self evident. Right?

Screw holes can be bondoed over, but will eventually crack out after painting. The correct and permanent way to re-
pair screw holes is by welding.

The tip is to countersink the hole giving a wider, slanted surface to start the weld bead.




LETTER TO THE EDITOR
FROM BILL MCGUIRE

ECHO and other activities.

Signed: Bill McGuire

My apologies for missing the dues deadline. It's been a busy time; the check is enclosed.

To keep my records updated, please note that my '65 Cruiser was sold early this month. The new buyer paid $4,950
for a low mileage (52,300 miles), good condition and complete/all original car. Once the transaction was done, he
popped the key into the ignition, started it up and drove straight to Huntington Beach, CA on a beautiful sunny Sunday
afternoon. Selling price included a one year membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club.

I'll be back into the Studebaker fold shortly as a pick up truck is calling! Thanks again for all the work put into the

Editor's Note: Bill's phone number is 480-585-6966 if you know of a pick up for sale.

FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD: Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or e-mail
idlewildrac@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ 85383
Ads for members are free. Business card ads are $25 per year. Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped

STUDEBAKER
LITERATURE FOR SALE

Issues of the “Turning Wheels””
Complete issues from 1999 to 2004
plus many earlier issues dating back
to 1982 $200.00 plus shipping
Wiliard Pike 480-89-8908 (1)

Issues of the “Antique Studebaker
Review” from Dec 1993 to Dec 2004.
Also earlier issues, 1975, 1977-1978
$150.00 plus shipping. Williard Pike
480-895-8908 (1)

14 issues of the very, very early
“Studebaker Auto Club” $50. plus
postage.

63 issues of “skinned Knuckles” from
1990 to 1999. $100.00

140 issues of “Cars + Parts” from
1977 to 1996. $100.00

Willard Pike 480-895-8908 (2)

MISCELLANEOUS
FOR SALE

1998 dove tail 18 foot flat bed car
hauler with an 8,000 Ib winch & bat-
tery. Spare wheel & tire. All tires in
very good condition. Spare like

new. Also another tire that is brand
new. 2000 Ib swing up front trailer
jack. Only selling because | pur-
chased a new aluminum trailer. All
for $2,150.00. Winch alone cost
$850.00. Malcolm at 928-537-2571
or E-mail at
studebakersw@cybertrails.com (2)

New Mojave Discount Tire, Never on
ground, 225 75R15 $25.00
Call Fred Gooch 520-883-7418

1978 3/4 Ton Chevy Suburban
$2500.00 all or part. GM 454 Crate,
T400, Posi, Ford Rims, Good tires,
Explorer Buckets. Call Larry @ 623-
376-7054 or e-mail
wiracfaml1@msn.com (2)

STUDEBAKER WINDSHIELDS

1947 to 1952 and 1953 to 1964,
tint or plain, limited supply
$250.00 INCLUDING TAX

You pick up in Truxton, Arizona
Cliff Sudberry, 928 769 1556

FREE FREE FREE FREE
I have several tickets to the Stude-
baker National Museum, if anyone
is going to be in the South Bend
area between now & June 30th,
2005 | would like to give you free
tickets to the Studebaker Museum.

Anyone interested please let me
know & | will see that you get what
you need. Somewhat limited on
quantity.

Malicolm J. Stinson Jr.
928-537-2571
studebakersw@cybertrails.com
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
OFFICERS AND BOARD 2005

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer

Deanna Manley Chris Eastburn Ruth Cushing Chuck Collins

3956 E Farmdale 8073 N 109th Lane 21831 N 91st Ave 2410 W Freeway Ln
Mesa, AZ 85206 Peoria, AZ 85345 Peoria, AZ 85383 Phoenix, AZ 85021
480-981-8886 623-266-6989 623-376-7054 602-995-5311
hpdimanley@juno.com racheleastburn@cox.net idlewildrac@msn.com chuckstude@juno.com
BOARD MEMBERS ECHO Membership
Larry Cushing Scott Grainger John Kroulik Chris Collins

21831 N 91st Avenue 4135 E Fairview Circle 5218 W Tierra Buena 2410 W Freeway Ln
Peoria, AZ 85383 Mesa, AZ 85206 Glendale, AZ 85306 Phoenix, AZ 85021
623-376-7054 480-924-0826 602-375-8627 602-995-5311 FAX:419-858-5900

wiracfam1l@msn.com scott@graingerconsulting.com Ilkroulik@yahoo.com chuckstude@juno.com

ECHO Editor
Ruth Cushing 21831 N 91st Ave., Peoria, AZ 85383 623-376-7054 idlewildrac@msn.com

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE

Regional Manager/Atriz. Chris Collins 2410 W Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ 85021 602-995-5311
Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather 9104 Viola St., Bakersfield, CA 93307 661-832-6930
National Director Carl Thomason 23205 Newport Lane, Yorba Linda, CA 92887 714-692-9225
SDC NATIONAL OFFICERS 2004/2005

President Colin Fort P.0. Box 939, Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA 94518 colinfort@cox.net
Vice-President Linda Sinclair 1206 S Lake Dr 505, Lantana, FL 33462 houseofsinclair@aol.com
Secretary Jan Lockmon 9417 W Cedar Hill Circle S, Sun City, AZ 85351 lockmon@cox.net
Treasurer Brian Millette P. 0. Box 21, Rosemount, MN 55068 milletteb@comcast.com

IN ADDITION TO THE PRINTED COPY
YOU CAN NOW VIEW THE ECHO ON-LINE
AT THE CHAPTER’S WEB SITE
Http://www.grandcanyonsdc.com

A COUPLE OF PICTURES FROM MARCH MADNESS
CONTRIBUTED BY SCOTT GRAINGER
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
UPCOMING EVENTS

APRIL 2 Orphan Car Show and Swap Meet at Crystal Park Casino in Compton. $49 room rate, $5 for each
swap meet space, $15 for vehicle registration. People's Choice Awards. Info: contact Bud or Dee
Gruver at 562-949-2249.

APRIL 10 CHAPTER EVENT Valley of the Sun Kiwanis Club's B-B-Q and Car Show, 11:00 am- 3: pm at 1 E. Conti

nental Dr. (south of McDowell Rd. and west of 68th St. in Tempe). Car show entry fee is $5.00.

All Chapter members showing a Studebaker or related vehicle will receive a free ticket for the barbe
cue courtesy of Sid Rosen. Arrive around 10:00 for set up. Please call or e-mail Chris Collins (602-
995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com) if you plan to attend so she can reserve space for all vehicles in
one area or if you need more information

APRIL 16 CHAPTER MEETING AT GEORGE GEZELIUS’ 1257 N Barclay Mesa, Arizona. 5PM A—l bring main
dishes, J—R bring vegetables or salad, S—Z bring dessert Cross streets are Stapley & Brown. Heis 1
block east of Stapley & 1 block North of Brown. A video presentation of the Museum's "History in the
Making" Capital Campaign will be shown during the meeting.

APRIL 29-MAY1 Beeline Cruise-In and Charity Car Show in Payson. Registration fee is $30.00 which includes a t-shirt.
Entries are limited to 300 pre-registered vehicles and the registrations are filling fast so if interested
in attending plan to get your entry in soon. For an entry form contact Chapter member Ken Michael at
928-474-7007 or kenmike@excite.com. The entry form is also available at www.cruisinarizona.com -
click "Car Shows".

APRIL 29-MAY 1 18TH ANNUAL ROUTE 66 FUN RUN FROM SELIGMAN TO TOPOCK. FOR INFORMATION CONTACT THE
HISTORIC ROUTE 66 ASSOCIATION OF ARIZONA AT 928-753-5001 OR AT WWW.AZRT66.COM.

APRIL 30 - MAY 1 Gold King Mine & Ghost Town Antique Truck Show hosted by Don and Ginger Robertson in Jerome.
Saturday, the Chapter will sponsor an economy run/or caravan to Jerome and will leave at 8:30 am
from the Exxon station on the east side of I-17 on Bell Rd. All Studes will top off here and then top off
in Cottonwood before going up to Jerome. There will be prizes for the top three drivers with the best
mileage and the driver with the worst mileage will have the privilege of receiving the Gas Hog Award.
A tourmaster is needed for the economy run. Brand xes are welcome to caravan with the Studes.
Camping is available Friday and Saturday night at Gold King Mine. For Saturday night, bring along
some cans of food to contribute to the community pot of Hillbilly Stew. Bring a favorite bread, crack
ers or rolls and butter. If you have any questions about the show at the Gold King Mine contact Don or
Ginger at 928-634-0053. Questions about the economy run or to volunteer as tourmaster contact
Deanna at 480-981-8886.

APRIL 29,-30, MAY 1 Antique Studebaker Club Zone Meet hosted by the SoCal Chapter in Arcadia, Calif.

MAY 21 Kevin and Anita MacFadden 4:00 PM car show on the lawn/eat at 5:00 PM Location: south east Val
ley between Gilbert and Queen Creek (if you thought the drive to our house in East Mesa was long, j
ust wait ...) Bring chairs Meeting will be in the swamp-cooled shop. Menu and detailed directions in
the May ECHO.

AUGUST 14-19 SDC International Meet at the Red Lion Hotel at the Park, Spokane, WA Hotel info:
www.westcoasthotels.com or 1-800-733-5466

SEPTEMBER 8-11 Pacific Southwest Zone Meet, Reno, NV Hosted by the Sagebrush Chapter. Info: Tom Wise at 775-
356-6519

SEPTEMBER 23 Meet at the Pass sponsored by the High Plains Chapter, SDC at Raton, NM. More details in future
newsletters.
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FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD: Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or
e-mail idlewildrac@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ 85383
Ads for members are free. Business card ads are $25 per year. Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped

STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE

Restoring Champ T-cab Trucks
‘62 6 cyl shortbed

‘63 longbed

‘63 3/4-ton long bed

‘63 1/2-ton short bed

Call for prices

Lionel Stone—818-990-8916
Sherman Oaks, CA

1964 Studebaker “Wagonaire”, V-8
with standard transmission and over-
drive. Sliding roof, older quality pro-
fessional repaint, excellent tires, ex-
cellent chrome, aftermarket added
air condition, factory roof rack, won-
derful dash and interior except pad-
ded dash has cracks, perfect head-
liner and steering wheel. Asking
$8,500.00 (Sun Lakes, AZ) 480-895-
8908. No calls after 9 PM. E-mail:
wepike@webtv.net Willard Pike (0)

60 Lark wagon: 4,000 miles. A com-
plete engine overhaul, new paint, air
conditioning (that works), good tires,
real nice $8,500. 0BO Call Hezzy Kap-
pus 623-933-8320 (0)

1963 GT Hawk dash board complete
with gauges. Including a tach and
speedometer (120) $200.00
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-
53110r cstudel@cox.net 1)

37 Coupe Express Street rod: ‘65
Stude V-8 & auto transmission, new
exhaust, new tires, runs, but has floor
rust—all parts are there, in Wisconsin.
$17,000. Call Hezzy Kappus @ 623-
933-8320 for information (0)

Two 1962 GT Hawks that need resto-
ration. They both have 289 motors
with 3spd-OD. $1600.00 each. See
http://www.studebakerparts.com/
studebakerparts/parts/htmi/
pages/1962%20gthawk1.html and

http://www.studebakerparts.com/

‘62 Studebaker T-cab Pickup, 3/4
ton, heavy-duty springs, long bed, V-8,
3 speed transmission with overdrive.
Drips/burns some oil, needs paint
and some other improvements, but
starts and runs good. | do not have
time/energy to fix it up but I drive it
once or twice a month. $2500 Char-
ley Haverstick 602-717-1778 (1)

1960 Champ T cab P/U, V-8 eng. 0/D
transmission, narrow short bed, runs
& drives, complete but needs restora-
tion. Has a radio but do not know if it
works. $1995.00 or 0BO, Malcolm at
928-537-2571. Or E-mail at stude-
bakersw@cybertrails.com 1)

1961 Champ Pickup 6 cylinder, 3
speed. Chrome grill, slider back win-
dow. Spare fits into right rear fender
well. Needs total restoration $2700.
OBO Bob Penson 480-981-8189 (0)

1955 2 dr Coupe, V8, std w/od. Light
yellow. Has been sitting for 20 years.
$2500. Gary Pena, Kingman 928-
530-6666 (1)

studebakerparts/parts/htmi/

pages/1962%20gthawk2.html
Contact Chuck Collins at 602-995-

5311 or cstudel@cox.net (1)

For sale - 1952 Champion 2 dr. New
tires and battery. Runs good.
$2900.00 David Ker

623-386-8407 (2)

For Sale - 1941 President. In very
good condition and runs excellent.
This is lke Fifer's car. Contact Pat
Vandiver at 520-762-1771 Vail, Ariz.

STUDEBAKER
PARTS FOR SALE

FOR SALE: Truck weatherstrip for
1936—46 Studebaker $25.00
Call Fred Gooch 520-883-7418 (2)

Very good tailgate 60-s pickup
$150.00 Call Hezzy Kappus 623-
933-8320 (0)

Re-buildable engines and
transmissions

259 full flow—auto trans.—$550.
259 full flow—$450.

259 non full flow—$300.

289 full flow—$500.

Automatic transmission core—$100.
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916
Sherman Oaks, CA

STUDEBAKER
PARTS WANTED

For ‘56 Transtar 54-55 grill, brake
drums, windshield, electric wiper
mechanisms. Door chrome for ‘53
Regal Deluxe Coupe Contact Larry
Cushing @ 623-376-7054 or
wiracfaml1@msn.com (0)

NEEDED: 1937 Rear fenders....1938
Bumpers in decent condition. Will
pick up about anywhere. Richard
Dormois, PO Box 30103, Mesa, Ari-
zona, 95275, 480 827 8178,
1938studeman®@earthlink.net (1)

Wanted - V-8 and Big Six water
pump cores. Chuck Collins
602-995-5311 (2)
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TO PROUD STUDEBAKER DRIVERS

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1. Chapter dues are $18.00 per year, pro-
rated at 1.50 per month if joining during the year. You dues include 11 issues of the award win-
ning ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best
club activities throughout the year.

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is compulsory in order to be a member of the
Grand Canyon State Chapter of SDC, Inc. If you are not a member of SDC, add $27.50 to your
Chapter dues, which the treasurer will remit for you. Any questions can be directed to the address
below or to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311. Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon

Chapter, SDC and send with this form to: GCSC Treasurer, P. 0. Box 37464 Phoenix, AZ
85069-7464

NAME SPOUSE

ADDRESS

CITY STATE ZIP

TELEPHONE # E-MAIL ADDRESS

# OF CHILDREN (UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE)

SDC MEMBERSHIP # EXPIRATION DATE

BIRTHDAY (MONTH & DAY) SELF SPOUSE ANNIVERSARY

STUDEBAKERS YOU OWN:




